Businesses call for a common framework on Business and Human Rights

The third report of the Business Leaders Initiative on Human Rights (BLIHR) is launched in London today, 6 June 2006.  

The Business Leaders Initiative on Human Rights calls for a common framework on business and human rights. 

The experience of the BLIHR companies is that the commitment of an increasing number of companies to human rights will continue to broaden and deepen, provided that progressive companies do not suffer sustained competitive disadvantage as a result of their commitment. This awareness is drawn from the application of human rights in operations in many parts of the world, including countries where national regulation falls short of internationally recognised minimum standards or where Governments are ‘unwilling’ or ‘unable’ to enforce existing obligations. Such inconsistency in the application of international human rights standards discourages a sustainable and progressive approach to business, thus leading a growing number of businesses to call for a set of minimum standards that would apply to all companies.  

In their third report the companies state: 

“We believe that a common framework that identifies the responsibilities of business should embody minimum standards but also examples of performance that are increasingly expected by wider society and can be categorised as ‘expected’ or ‘desirable’. This reflects two important points: firstly, some of the most effective and proactive contributions business can make should not be limited or enforced through regulation and secondly, over the years to come, societal expectations of business will continue to change thus raising the bar.  ‘Expected’ behaviour today could become ‘essential’ behaviour tomorrow. Companies which go beyond the legal minimum and make a positive contribution to human rights should also see some form of competitive advantage for their actions.”

This clarity would be key not only for business but also for shareholders, investors and other stakeholders. A common framework would respond to this need for clarity. It would need to be universal in its application yet specific enough to help guide an individual corporation. It should be applicable within business sectors with different backgrounds of encountering human rights challenges and within countries at different stages of economic and social development. 

The member companies of BLIHR during its first three years (2003-2006) were ABB Ltd, Barclays PLC, Gap Inc., Hewlett-Packard Company, MTV Networks Europe, National Grid PLC, Novartis Foundation for Sustainable Development, Novo Nordisk A/S, Statoil ASA, The Body Shop International PLC. The initiative is chaired by Mary Robinson, President of ‘Realizing Rights: The Ethical Globalization Initiative, former President of Ireland and former UN High Commissioner for Human Rights. 

BLIHR is embarking on a second three year phase from 2006-2009 and during this period the companies are pleased to extend the membership to new companies indicating a desire to work constructively with them to reach their objectives over this period. 

BLIHR is a programme initiated by Respect in 2003 in partnership with Realizing Rights: The Ethical Globalization Initiative and managed by TwentyFifty Ltd from 1 April 2006.

For more information visit www.blihr.org or contact:

John Morrison, Programme Director on +44 7887 684 948

Kathryn Dovey, Programme Manager on +44 7748 387 475

